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The FSCC Meeting was held Wednesday Mar. 3, 2010 at The 
Stargate Diner in Harrington. President Bruce Ballard called the 
meeting to order at 7:20 pm. 

 

Reading and Approval of Minutes.  
Motioned by Bob Kohr, seconded 
by Carole Kisner and approved 
unanimously.     

WELCOME NEW MEMBER

 

Leonor Ortega 
Frederica, De     2005 Silver Coupe 

  

MEMBER CAR OF THE MONTH 

  

This 2007 C6 6sp Red Coupe belongs to Tyler 
Bullock of Frederica.  According to Tyler, “My 
first Corvette was a 1967 C2 390hp Black Coupe.  
I was young and did not know what I had at the 
time.  I sold it.  My next Corvette I bought in 
1984, a 1981 C3 T-Top, 350 automatic that I

 

still 
have today.  My next Corvette was a 1993 C4 
40th Anniversary, Electric blue with black interior.  
I traded that one for a Pewter 1999 C5 
Convertible.  While working as a police officer at 
Philadelphia Airport, I met Frank Kerbeck.  I use 
to make sure he had his own parking space 
under police protection whenever he came into 
the airport.  We talked about the Corvettes we 
both owned at the time.  He told me to call him 
when I was ready to buy another, and I finally 
bought the 2007 I have now.”  

 

http://www.firststatecorvetteclub.org
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President: After the pledge of allegiance, Bruce 
reported that he had paid the National Corvette 
Museum dues for the club for 5 years.   

Bruce reported that he and Carole Kisner had 
met with Jeff Townsend about his sponsorship. 
The meeting was productive.  Jeff has ordered a 
4’ x 8’ banner for us to display at our functions 
indicating his sponsorship.  Jeff also appointed a 
representative to attend our meetings and to 
stay in close touch with our organization.  
Attending our meeting was Tony Hall, Service 
Manager at Townsend Brothers Chevrolet.  Jeff 
was told that anytime he wants a Corvette 
display he should call and we would do our best 
to supply his needs.  Jeff will have his IT person 
put a link on his website to our website.  We 
came away with a renewed sense of cooperation 
between Townsend Bros and FSCC.  We 
received a sponsorship check from Jeff for 2010. 

Tony Hall spoke to the group and said he 
was talking with the other guys in the shop on 
ideas to interact with the club.  Tony would like 
suggestions on how our two entities could help 
each other – things like a tech night.  Problem 
would be there are no more repair manuals of 
the older Corvettes, everything is on computer 
now so helpful hints on those older cars would 
not be something they could do.  Anyone wants 
to text Tony – his email is 
thall@townsendchevy.com

  

An executive meeting will be scheduled 
soon so watch your email.  

Vice President: Next months meeting will be 
at Roma Restaurant on April 7th in Dover.   

Secretary:  Be sure to check the sign up 
sheets at each meeting.           

Treasurer: Submitted by Marianne 
Callahan.   

Beginning Balance  
Deposits   
Withdrawals   

  
Ending Balance  

   

A motion was made by Mike Kane and 
seconded by Darlene Hurley, to approve the 
treasurer’s report, passed unanimously.    

Membership:  Tammy announced we have 
53 paid memberships making up 89 
members.  

Corresponding Secretary: Anyone 
knowing of a member or a member’s family 
that is in need of a card from the club, 
please contact Tracy Solloway.  

Publicity:  Any information about the club 
is being transferred to the Delaware State 
News and the Dover Post for possible 
publication.  

Parade Chairman: Sharon has a signup 
sheet for the Dover St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
on Saturday March 13th.  The parade starts 
at 2 pm and she will be emailing all who 
signed up with line up times.  Decorating 
your cars is up to each member, just 
remember to wear the “Green”.   
The next parade is the Old Dover Days 
parade and car show the first weekend in 
May.  Signup sheet at the next meeting.        
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

  
2010 Car Show

 
– Chairman Carole Kisner is 

getting quotes from several sources for our 
Raffle Tickets.  Everything else is going along 
as planned.  The next Car Show Committee 
meeting will be Wednesday, March 17 at 
6:30pm at the Patterson Schwartz offices in 
Greentree Shopping Center in Dover.  Please 
set aside some time to attend and help.     

Past Events 

 

Sat. Feb 6, 2010 – Tribute to Johnny 
Cash, This show was postponed due to the 
snow.  Schwartz Theater has yet to reschedule 
the performance.    

Upcoming Events   

 

Mystery Lunch Cruise – Saturday March 
27th. – meeting place is Smyrna Rest Area at 
10am.   I f you did not get to sign up – contact 
Marianne Callahan at 492-3663.  We have 
such fun on these mystery cruises.  Come on!!  

2010 Dover Days Car Show – Fri Apr 30th 

from 5:30 – 9 PM at Legislative Mall in Dover.  
Pre-registration $10 by April 16 or Day of 
Show $15.  Live Band, Food for sale, Carnival 
Rides for Kiddies – Bring your own lawn chair.  
Signup sheet at April meeting with registration 
forms.  

2010 Dover Days Parade – Sat May 1 – it’s 
a 2 pm parade with a display of cars 
afterwards for those that want to stay.  Signup 
sheet at April meeting.  

Corvette Cruise-I n – May 22 from 5pm to 
8pm at Chicago Uno Grill, 1225 N. DuPont 
Highway in Dover.  No fee’s – No awards – 
Corvettes Only.  Have Dinner and Uno’s will 
donate 20% of your check to FSCC. 

New Business 

 
Tammy introduced the newest member of 
the FSCC – Leonor Ortega of Frederica.  
Leonor has a 2005 Silver Coupe and has 
joined several of our car shows/displays 
previously.  Tammy made a motion to 
accept Leonor as a member, seconded by 
Walt Ruebeck, passed unanimously.  

Marianne made a motion to pay the JenMor 
Florist bill for the flowers the club sent for 
Charlie Angione’s funeral.  Seconded by 
Frank Silvaggio and passed unanimously.  

Marianne made a motion to reimburse Bruce 
for the 5 year membership fee he paid 
online for the clubs National Corvette 
Museum dues. 
Seconded by Tyler, passed unanimously.  

Marianne received a contract from Dover 
Downs for FSCC members to work gate 15 
on Sunday May 16th and Sunday Sept. 26th.  
Marianne put the question to the club for a 
vote as whether we will do this fund raiser 
again this year.  A show of hands was 
enough to produce a signup sheet at the 
next meeting and Marianne will return the 
contract saying we will attend.  This money 
each year is usually earmarked for 
scholarships.   

GOOD OF THE ORGANIZATION 

 

Lee Moran mentioned the Smyrna-Clayton 
Rotary Club Car show coming up on May 8th 

on Market Street in Smyrna.  It’s a big show 
each year and lots of fun.  We will have a 
signup sheet at the April meeting.  

Hugh Lafferty mentioned the Antique Car 
Club show in Seaford on the grounds of the 
Ross Plantation on Saturday May 29th.  A 
signup sheet will be at the April meeting. 
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Thanks - - - - 
We would like to thank Tammy Mounts for the 
great Green and White cake she brought to 
the meeting for dessert.  

Motion made by Mike Kane , 
seconded by Lee Moran, 

to adjourn the meeting.    

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00pm 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Donna Ballard  
FSCC Secretary  

A Peek into the Past 

 

Rick Berry receiving “Member of the Year” 
award from Tom Kersey at the FSCC Christmas 
dinner at DAFB Officers Club in December 1976. 

  

50/50  
Won By  

Katie Kohr 
Thanks to Hugh & Charlet for selling tickets 

 

No Trivia tonight  

 
Wednesday, April 7, 2010 

Roma Restaurant 
Bay Road, Dover, DE 

   Dinner 6:00     Meeting 7:30  

Attendance for Mar 3rd

 

Bruce & Donna Ballard 
Rick & Linda Berry 
Hugh & Charlet Lafferty 
Mike Kane 
Chatty & Sharon Reed 
Kathy Olechny 
Pete & Vickie Thompson 
Tim Sarchett 
Bob & Katie Kohr 
Tyler Bullock & Leonor Ortega 
Pat & Marianne Callahan 
Art & Ann Matichak 
John Cullen 
Carole Ann Kisner 
Jack & Cynthia Mason 
Walter Ruebeck & Connie 
Bob & Tammy Mounts 
Billy & JoAnn Vorwald 
Frank Silvaggio 
Tony Hall 
Darlene Hurley  

For Sale: 
1993 Triple Black Corvette Convertible, 
51K documented miles, 6 speed and 
loaded.  Minor blemishes but overall in 
great shape.  Contact Mark Howard at 
302-697-6559.         




